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Friday	18th	September	2020	
	
Dear	parents,	
	
Thank	you	for	all	your	support	and	patience	over	the	last	two	weeks,	it	has	been	wonderful	to	see	all	the	children	back	at	school!	
We’ve	been	so	impressed	with	how	well	the	children	have	settled	back	into	the	routines	of	school	as	well	as	how	eager	they	are	
to	learn.	The	morning	arrangements	have	been	really	successful	and	we	now	feel	we	are	ready	to	return	to	our	soft	start	system	
for	all	children.		
Morning	arrangements:		

• From	Monday	21st	September	we	will	be	returning	to	our	soft	start	system.		
• On	arrival,	please	wait	outside	the	entrances,	ensuring	you	keep	socially	distanced	from	others.		
• Between	8.50-9.05am,	the	children	will	be	able	to	enter	the	school	through	their	designated	gate	and	go	straight	to	

their	classroom	where	the	class	teacher	will	meet	them.	Once	in	class,	the	children	will	have	the	opportunity	to	have	
breakfast	with	their	peers.	

• Parents	are	not	permitted	to	come	into	the	school	playground	and	will	still	need	to	continue	to	say	goodbye	at	the	
gate.		

• For	children	in	Year	6,	they	will	enter	through	the	large	playground	from	8.45am.		
• For	children	in	Year	5	and	Year	2,	they	will	enter	through	the	large	playground	between	8.50	–	9.05am.		
• For	children	in	Year	4,	Year	3	and	Year	1,	they	will	enter	through	the	small	playground	between	8.50	–	9.05am.		
• For	children	in	Reception	and	Nursery,	they	will	arrive	through	the	Nursery	entrance	on	Coldham	Grove.	Please	see	

times	below.	
• Everest/Olympus	will	enter	via	the	main	office	at	9.00am	

End	of	day	arrangements:	

• Times	for	collection	will	remain	staggered,	and	children	will	need	to	be	picked	up	from	the	playground	they	entered	in	
during	the	morning.		

• We	will	continue	to	close	early	on	a	Friday	and	this	will	be	in	place	up	to	the	October	half	term.	This	earlier	closing	time	
is	part	of	our	many	safety	measures	that	we	are	putting	into	place	–	it	reduces	number	of	staff	going	into	different	class	
bubbles	and	provides	us	with	the	time	to	have	thorough	cleaning	too.		

	 Nursery	
Coldham		
Grove	

Reception		
Coldham	
Grove	

Year	1	
Small	

playground		

Year	2	
Large	

playground	

Year	3		
Small	

playground	

Year	4	
Small	

playground		

Year	5	
Large	

playground	

Year	6	
Large	

playground	

Everest/	
Olympus	
Gate	office	

Start	
time		
	

	
	

Ladybird		
8.30-11.30	

	
	
	

Bumblebee		
12.30-3.30	

	
	

Tulip	–	8.45	
Daffodil	–	8.50	
Crocus	–	8.55	

	
	

8.50-9.05am	 8.50-9.05am	 8.50-9.05am	 8.50-9.05am	 8.50-9.05am	 8.45am	 9.00am	
	

Finish	
time		
	
	

Tulip	–	3.15	
Friday	–	1.15	

	
Daffodil	–	3.20	
Friday	–	1.20	

	
Crocus	–	3.25	
Friday	–	1.25	

3.30pm	
	

Friday	1.30pm	

3.30pm	
	
Friday	1.30pm	

3.20pm	
	

Friday	1.20pm	

3.10pm		
	

Friday	1.10pm	

3.20pm		
	

Friday	1.20pm	

3.10pm		
	

Friday	1.10pm	

3.10pm	
	

Friday	1.10pm	

	
Thank	you	everyone	for	your	continued	support	during	this	time.		
		
Have	a	lovely	weekend!		
Zoe	&	Kelly		


